         PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in the Sherlock Holmes Inn on Tuesday, 11th November 2008 at 7.30 p.m.
The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Chairman), Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman), Cllr Carolyn Fortune (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Cllr Liz Cook, Des & Maggie Thomas, Tim McMahon, Michael Kerr, Graham Rennie, Paul Jenkins, Peter England, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Frank Keegan and Debbie Brown.

PCSO Rhian Thatcher represented the Pembroke Dock NPT at the meeting.
Apologies for absence were received from: C H Moseley and Lesley John.

The Chairman opened the meeting by asking the members if they had any comments, or knew of any further developments on the matters recorded in the minutes of the meeting held on 14th October 2008.

Progress with P&BCA’S application to have land at the western end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green
Cllr Tony Wilcox reported that twenty four long time Pennar residents have signed a note appended to the relevant Ordnance Survey map section confirming that the area delineated on the map was indeed the land in question.
St Patrick’s Community Hall now has a newly installed gas fired central heating system

Cllr Tony Wilcox reported that the newly installed central heating system was in service and working extremely well. He expects the many groups that make use of the hall for their functions will do so with a much greater degree of comfort than was previously experienced. 

The near £20,000 cost of installing the central heating was borne entirely by the Pembroke Dock branch of Connaught; and on behalf of the Pennar community, the P&BCA members express their great appreciation of Connaught’s public spiritedness.

No letting up with the enthusiasm of the ladies attending the Pilates and keep fit classes!
Maybe their arms and legs do ache a little towards the end of a two hour session; but last Monday, twelve ladies turned up at 6.30 p.m. for the second of the eight scheduled Pilates and keep fit classes being held in St Patrick’s Hall.

A rough ride for the residents of nos. 103 to 161 Military Road

A member residing at the western end of Military Road complained about the dire state of the road surface outside house numbers 103 to 161. Complaints of damage to their car suspension units, C D players and possibly their teeth fillings when driving slowly along the road are quite common. A small amount of patching up has been attempted, but the residents insist that a complete resurfacing is now required. Cllr Tony Wilcox said that that section of Military Road, along with the Pennar Park estate road have only recently been adopted by PCC Highways Department. Residents have some hope that resurfacing work will be carried out next year.

A caravan that was ‘parked up’ in Stranraer Road a long time ago
Over the past two or more years, several residents have complained about a large caravan that has been parked on the grass verge at the ‘top end’ of the road, on the south side. Cllr Tony Wilcox said that council officials have spoken with the owner on several occasions to get the ‘van removed from the council’s land, but without success. Tony will phone PCC Highways Department to remind them of the problem.

Yet more improvements to St Patrick’s Community Hall
Besides the ongoing damp proofing work at the rear of the hall, the committee decided upon a scheme to obtain domestic hot water that will be heated by solar panels mounted on the roof. These improvements are funded by a £28,000 grant from the Welsh Assembly.

The muddy pathway that connects Treowen Road to Bufferland Terrace

The cost of paving the pathway and relocating the pole that carries power lines to nearby properties, is estimated to be £9,500. No start date for the work ha been given. 

Lease on the Grove Street green amenity area has been renewed

Lower Pennar residents were pleased to hear Cllr Tony Wilcox announce that in September, the Pembrokeshire Housing Association had extended the lease on this cherished plot of grassland for another year by paying £100 in rent to PCC.

St Patrick’s Community Hall puts on a grand fireworks display
It was reported that Guy Fawkes Night in Lower Pennar was a great success. The event took place on the Grove Street green amenity area, where a large bonfire was lit and a dazzling pyrotechnical display was enjoyed by quite a large crowd of local residents. The event was organized by the Committee members of St Patrick’s Community Hall.
Townspeople’s hopes that a more effective use of CCTV cameras and closer police follow up will reduce boorish behaviour
Cllr Carolyn Fortune read to the members Chief Inspector Dean Richard’s reply to her letter concerning the loutish behaviour of a Pembroke Dock youth. While walking along Water Street, she saw a youth violently kick a black refuse sack that had been placed outside a house for collection by Municipal Services, and as a result, the contents of the sack were strewn over the pavement. Carolyn reported what she had seen at the Pembroke Dock police station, in the hope that the police would scrutinize the CCTV footage to identify the youth, and then take resolute action against him. Carolyn was not impressed by the police response to her complaint at the Water Street station, nor was she impressed by Chief Inspector Richard’s reply to her letter. It seems that these kinds of incidents are given very low priority.

Recent flooding at the Treowen Road ‘bridge’ 

Traffic in and out of Pennar was interrupted by severe flooding at ‘the bridge’ that is located at the southern end of Treowen Road. After heavy rainfall, surface water draining west to east along the steep sided valley has to pass under Treowen Road through a culvert set in the very bottom of the ‘bridge’. After an exceptionally recent heavy rainfall, the culvert was not able to cope, and water overflowed the ‘bridge’ walls and flooded the road, causing severe disruption to traffic. Cllr Tony Wilcox has reported the problem to PCC Highways Department, and they will make an inspection and make a report on the matter.

The Spar Stores in Treowen Road to have new owners
Cllr Carolyn Fortune read to the members a short letter from Mr John Porter, the present proprietor of the Spar Stores at 27 Treowen Road. Mr Porter says that he will be retiring at the end of November, and that Jane and Nigel Heath would be taking over the management of the Spar Stores. Mr Porter thanked the residents for their support over the past fourteen years, and asked them to continue with their support when the Heaths take over. Mr Porter regretted that the newspaper delivery service would have to end on Saturday, November 22nd 2008.

Help for those who suffer from Autistic Spectrum Disorder (ASD)
PCSO Rhian Thatcher outlined the new Dyfed Powys Police / Autism Cymru initiative to help people who suffer from Autistic Spectrum Disorder or ASD. Individuals who suffer from ASD sometimes become involved with the police or the criminal justice system owing to their difficulties with social interaction and communication. 
People who suffer from ASD will be encouraged to carry a special card that they can show to the police or any of the emergency services. The card has a telephone number that the emergency services can call to get advice or help when dealing with a person suffering from ASD.
Pennar athlete thanks the P&BCA for their support 

Cllr Tony Wilcox recently received a card from Shirley John on which she thanked P&BCA members for both their donation, and their support when she ran in the Berlin Marathon. The £1300 she raised in sponsorships will be donated to the Peter Hannaway Memorial Fund.  
Correction to an item in last month’s minutes
It was reported that electrical engineers from Pembroke College had checked out the electric appliances and circuitry in St Patrick’s Community Hall, and found everything to be in good order. In fact it was local electrical engineer Tony McNulty who checked out the circuits to the satisfaction of Pembroke College. Mr McNulty made no charge to St Patrick’s for his professional services, and the committee members thank him for his public spiritedness.

A proposed extension to the members’ festive season

Cllr Maureen Colgan proposed that P&BCA members should have a ‘get together’ in the Sherlock Holmes Inn early in the New Year. Those with sufficient reserves of festive season stamina should attend the 9th December meeting to learn of possible arrangements.
Appreciation of the Secretary’s services to the P&BCA during 2008
Cllr Tony Wilcox proposed that in recognition of Secretary Ron Selby’s services during the past year, the P&BCA should award him the sum of £60. In reply, Ron thanked the members for their loyalty, and said that he was happy to work with a voluntary community association dedicated to making its locality a better place in which to live. Carolyn Fortune (Treasurer) handed Ron a cheque for £60.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.35 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in the Sherlock Holmes Inn on Tuesday, 9th December 2008 at 7.30 p.m. 
